‘LOW COST’ and ‘AFFORDABLE’ HOME OWNERSHIP SCAMS

The Government, the Council and the various Housing Associations frequently 
refer to the numbers of ‘affordable homes’ being built and sold. And of course all these homes are used as statistical evidence that the Highland Region is being provided with ‘affordable’ homes. These claims are frequently bogus, and investment in homes for rent is a far more productive and appropriate use of taxpayers money. 

Pound for pound, stock transfer and current government strategy will mean fewer homes for rent, not more. Only 60% of all Highland Housing Association new-build homes will be for rent, the other 40% will be for sale. New build by HHA will barely replace the homes being lost under the ‘Right To Buy’ scheme. This is to force people on the Council waiting list into buying property.

HOMESTAKE

The Government is seeking to force young couples into buying rather than renting. This is done by restricting homes available for rent while building houses for subsidised sale. Through a scheme called ‘Homestake’, the Scottish Executive is promoting the  sale of houses through Housing Associations whereby they claim the low-paid buyer can purchase a part of the property while the HA owns the rest. 

But of the 120 houses offered in August 2006, due for completion during the next year, mortgages for only 4 of them (Inchvannie Court flats, Dingwall) could be afforded by a person earning the average Highland wage (£296.36 per week). And even this would only get you a 60% share of the flat, though you are liable for 100% of council tax, water charges, repairs, maintenance, improvements, insurance and life cover!! 

An 80% share of a three bedroom ‘Homestake’ house in Inverness would cost £720 monthly (£166 per week) for a repayment mortgage! A three-bedroom Inverness house rented from the council is about £ 63.93 per week. 

And when these ‘affordable’ homes are re-sold, they are sold not to other people on the waiting list but on the open market. Our rent money and taxes should be helping to provide affordable rental homes for our children, not subsidising property owners, greasing planning applications that promise bogus subsidised ‘affordable’ properties, and fuelling the mad property market. 
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